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EAST ANSTEY PARISH COUNCIL
Chairman: Ian Vigus                                                                         Clerk: Mrs Jill Larcombe

                  Musehill Farm                                                                           6 The Old School

                  Oakford                                                                                           Chapel Street

                  Tiverton                                                                                                    Tiverton

                  EX16 9HA                                                                                            EX16 6ND

                  Tel 01398 341256                                                                    Tel 01884 252647  

                                                                                                                     email eastansteypc@yahoo.co.uk
DRAFT MINUTES

These minutes might be subject to slight amendment

The Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council held on Wednesday 
3rd May 2017 at Allways End Methodist Hall at 7.45pm 
Present: Cllr’s I Vigus (Chair), R Gibson, J Griffin, R Milton, Mrs H Warne and

Miss R Warne.
In attendance: District Cllr E Ley, 12 members of the public and the Clerk, 

Mrs J Larcombe.
01/05/17. Election of Officers:

a) Chairman. It was unanimously agreed to elect Cllr Ian Vigus as Chairman. 

Proposed by Cllr Mrs Heather Warne and seconded by Miss Rebecca Warne.
Cllr Vigus accepted the office.
b) Vice-chairman. It was unanimously agreed to elect Cllr David Barber and 

Cllr Mrs Heather Warne as joint vice-chairs. Proposed by Cllr Ian Vigus and seconded by Cllr Miss Rebecca Warne.
02/05/17. To receive apologies. Apologies were accepted from Cllr Barber. 
03/05/17. Disclosure of interests in items on the agenda. There were no disclosures.
04/05/17. To agree the minutes of the meeting held on the 5th April 2017 as a true 
                record of the meeting. The minutes were agreed as a true record of the 

                meeting and they were duly signed by the Chairman.
05/05/17. Matters arising from the minutes, not covered on the agenda. There were 

                no matters arising.
06/05/17. Planning for the Village Fete. Standing Orders were suspended during this 
                item to allow members of the public to take part in the discussion..

                It was planned to hold the fete on Saturday 15th July but that date is unsuitable 
                for some of the people who would be involved. It was decided to change the 
                date and hold the fete on Saturday 9th September. The date will be changed on 

                the website.
07/05/17. Public Question Time. There were no questions.
08/05/17. Planning
     a) To make a recommendation on any planning applications received by  

                the council before the meeting. There were no new planning applications.
                62510 Variation Of Condition 3 (building use restrictions) & 4 (room Use 
                Restrictions) to allow use of Alder Cottage and part of Blackerton House as 4 

                units of self-contained accommodation (two open market And two affordable), to 

                incorporate parts of the approved training centre into an extension of the main 

                dwelling at Blackerton House, to use parts of the training centre and community 

                use space as a holiday letting unit and to change the other parts to use as 

                ancillary residential accommodation, variation of Condition 6 (car Parking) to 

                remove reference to a training centre, all conditions were previously attached to 

                planning permission 60066 (57599) (amended description and supporting 

                statement). Applicant: Mrs V Ward. Following the last meeting the Parish 

                Council were advised the condition of the buildings is not a planning 

                consideration. Building Control will be responsible for ensuring any building work 
                complies with regulations. As there were no longer any planning reasons to 
                recommend refusal, the Council’s comment was changed to ‘No objections’.
c) To note any decisions made on planning applications by NDC.  There 

were no decisions.     

                c) Any other planning matters. There were no other planning matters.
09/05/17. Highways

a) To note, for reporting to DCC/SCC, any highways problems and to note 
works that have been carried out. The usual problems of potholes etc continue. Broomball Lane is very difficult to drive along and the condition of the road in the dip and up the hill at Woodburn water is very bad. The road between Oldways End and Bussells Cross has been marked for repairs. Only a quarter of the potholes have been filled in and it is thought Highways are proposing to surface dress the road. 
b) Any other highways issues. No other highways issues.
10/05/17. To receive the following reports:

a) District Cllr. Cllr Ley said he thought planning application 62153
(conversion of building to form one live work unit & one holiday let linked to the business at the Classrooms, Blackerton Cross, East Anstey) will be approved. Building Control will look at the condition of Blackerton House. There was concern that a Town and Parish Fund grant for seating and equipment for the hall at Blackerton House had been paid to the applicant. Cllr Ley reminded the Parish Council about the S106 funding from the development of the former Care Blackerton site and said it would need to be used for the benefit of the parish.
                 A member of the public, who is a school governor, raised her concerns about 
                 cuts to school funding and the affect this might have on the future of East 
                 Anstey Primary School. It was agreed the Parish Council should support the 
                 school remaining in the parish and there should be a focus  on getting the 
                 support of the County Councillor and MP. Mr Gurney, Executive Headteacher of 
                 the Exmoor Link Federation, of which East Anstey Primary School is part, will 
                 be asked to attend a meeting to explain  the issues. Cllr Mrs Warne said as a 
                 parent she was unaware of the funding issues and would support fund raising 

                 events if she is made aware of them. There is a new PTA..                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
           b) County Cllr. No report due to County Council elections on 4th May.
                c) Police. In an email PCSO Whitehouse wrote there were two reported 

                incidents for the East Anstey area. Incident one was sheep on the road and                    

                incident two was nuisance quad bikes in the Waddicombe area.   
11/05/17. Finance
a) To approve invoices for payment. It was resolved to make the following 

payment: Mrs J Larcombe – £81.38 Clerk’s salary and expenses (Chq no 254).
                b) To agree a grant towards the upkeep of the Churchyard. It was agreed to 

                give a grant of £450 to East Anstey PCC towards the upkeep of the Churchyard

                (Chq no 255).
                c) To agree new bank signatory/ies. Cllr Vigus and Cllr Miss Warne were 

agreed as signatories. 
12/05/17. Play Area
a) Any points to note from the weekly inspections. There were no points to 
note from the inspections. Cllr Mrs Warne reported she had discovered an old plaque commemorating the Village Green being given to the parish by Charles Gillett. The plaque was dated 1994. A check will be made to see whether this has been registered with Land Registry. Ownership could also be checked with Risdon & Hosegood, Mr Gillett’s solicitors. It was suggested that the plaque be replaced.
                b) To agree who will carry out inspections for the next month. Councillor 

                Miss Warne will carry out the inspections until the next meeting.
                c) Rospa play area report – removal of goal posts, condition of swing 
                supports. The goal posts have been removed. The swing supports are 

                damaged and it was agreed to replace the junior one bay two seat swings,
                d) Purchase of replacement play equipment. It was agreed to obtain three 

quotes for replacement goal posts and swings. Quotes will be obtained for steel and wood.
                e) Any other matters arising. No other matters arising.
13/05/17. Councillor Vacancy update. Following Cllr Gillett’s funeral NDC was advised 
                of the vacancy. A notice is being displayed to advise parishioners of the 
                vacancy. It has to be displayed for fourteen working days and if NDC do not 
                receive a request for an election, signed by ten people on the Electoral Register, 
                the Parish Council will be able to co-opt. If the Council is able to co-opt, details 
                will be advertised on the notice boards and website. Anyone interested will be 

                asked to write to/email the Clerk stating why they are interested in becoming a 

                councillor and giving some back ground details about themselves. It is hoped a 
                new councillor can be co-opted at the June meeting.
14/05/17. Prices for memorial bench and picnic table. Mole Valley Farmers Ltd will give 
                a 20% discount on the purchase place. It was agreed to purchase a hardwood 
                bench and picnic table. It was agreed to purchase a 20cm x 5cm brass plate 
                with an inscription in white. The inscription will be ‘Dedicated to the memory of 

                Peter Wood and Robert Blake Parish Councillors for there long service to the 
                parish’. The price of the plaque was quoted as £32.00. Councillor Vigus will 

                collect the bench and picnic table and invoice the Parish Council for the cost.
15/05/17. Update on installation of defibrillator and purchase of fridge magnets with 
                keypad code. The Methodist Circuit has given permission for the defibrillator 

                and a motion operated light to be installed on the exterior of Allways End Hall. 

                The light will be installed so the numbers on the keypad can be seen when it is     

                dark. W H Buckingham’s have been asked to provide a quote for the work. Cllr 
                Mrs Warne will meet Neil Phillips from W H Buckingham at the hall so he can 
                price the work.
16/05/17. Matters Brought Forward at the Discretion of the Chairman. There is a 

                vacancy for a Parish Council representative on the Community Centre 

                Committee and an item will be put on the agenda for the next meeting so a 

                new representative can be agreed.

                It was felt a new notice board is needed. People would like to have access to a 

                board so they can display their notices. The Parish Council notice board by the 

                Village Green is locked but Cllr Mrs Warne has a key and if contacted will put 

                notices on the board if possible. Quotes will be obtained for a new notice board. 

                Cllr Vigus reported he had asked the owners of the signs on the verge at 

                Woodburn Cross to move them. It is thought the verge is owned by Devon 

                County Council. 
17/05/17. Correspondence received by the Parish Council. There was no further 

                correspondence.
18/05/17. Date of the next meeting. The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 7th 

                June.
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